
 

 

AGENDA 
 

WORKING GROUP  
Tuesday, August 1, 2023 

2:30 p.m. 
 

Remote Meeting 
DRCOG is hosting this meeting remotely (no in-person option).  

Please register and join the meeting using this link: 
https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZIucO-hqzooHdSn9bmcU3dsiSJXvxyoYH_V  

 
 

1. Welcome and Introductions  
 

2. Informational Briefings  
Regional BRT Partnership 
Jacob Riger, DRCOG 
 
RTD Partnership Program 
Charlie Stanfield, RTD  
 
City of Golden Ore Cart Free Transit Service  
Matt Wempe, City of Golden  
 
Community Accelerated Mobility Project (CAMP)  
Carrie Atiyeh, Colorado Energy Office 
Ed Piersa, Colorado Energy Office  
 

3. Partner Agency Updates and Other Matters  
 

4. Next Meeting: September 5, 2023 
 

 
 
 
Attendees can request additional aids or services, such as interpretation or assistive 
listening devices, by calling 303-480-6701 or emailing kfallon@drcog.org. Please notify 
us at least 48 hours in advance so we can coordinate your request. 

https://us06web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZIucO-hqzooHdSn9bmcU3dsiSJXvxyoYH_V
mailto:kfallon@drcog.org


 

 

WORKING GROUP 
Tuesday, June 6, 2023 

2:30 p.m. 
 

Denver Regional Council of Governments 
Hybrid meeting held in person at DRCOG’s office and remotely via Zoom 

 
MEETING SUMMARY – All About E-Bikes  

 
Attendees 
Carrie Atiyeh, CEO Kent Moorman, City of Thornton 
Brodie Ayers, DEN Avery Novotny, Boulder County 
Erik Braaten, DRCOG Ben Ortiz, City of Longmont 
Brittney Compton, DROCG James Paral, City of Aurora 
Steve Cook, DRCOG Nelle Pierson, Ride Report 
Audrey DeBarros, Commuting Solutions Dan Raine, City of Lone Tree 
Cammie Edson, Boulder County Tom Reiff, Castle Rock 
Kalie Fallon, DRCOG Shane Roberts, City of Littleton 
Andy Geleske, CDOT Jerome Rouser, NFRMPO 
Nick Glenn, NETC Kelsie Ryan, RTD 
John Good Mike Salisbury, City of Denver 
Sarah Grant, City & County of Broomfield  Michael Schwartz, Ride Report 
Landon Hilliard, BVSD Josh Schwenk, DRCOG 
Mike Hughes, West TMA Jeanne Shrene, Smart Commute 
Sheereen Iotesam, CDOT Caitlin Sims, SGVCOG 
Paige Johnson, City of Edgewater Lisa Streisfeld, CDOT 
Hannah Johnson, City of Greeley Stefi Szrek, Jefferson County 
Sherri Juarez, Jefferson County Sarah Thorne, CEO 
Michele Kayen, CDOT Carrie Tremblatt, CDOT 
Nora Kern, DRCOG Kellee Van Bruggen, City of Arvada 
Lauren Kirgis, DRCOG Annelies Van Vonno, CDOT 
Eliana Lanz, City of Longmont Aaron Villere, DRCOG 
Aubrey Lee, CDOT Phil Von Hake, CDOT 
Celina Milner Leon, CDOT Valerie Watson, City of Boulder 
Aditi Misra, CU Denver Kate Williams, RTD 
Doug Monroe, RTD Tom Worker-Braddock, City of Aurora 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

1. Welcome and Introductions 
Kalie Fallon, DRCOG, welcomed attendees to the All About E-Bikes panel.  
 

2. All About E-Bikes Panel 
GoSGV E-Bike Share for the San Gabriel Valley  
Caitlin Sims, San Gabriel Valley Council of Governments, gave an overview of the GoSGV 
Regional Bikeshare Program. The GoSGV bike share program is a subscription-based 
program that allows residents to reserve an e-bike for monthly use.1  

 
City and County of Denver’s E-Bike Rebate Program Update  
Mike Salisbury, City and County of Denver, gave an update on the City of Denver’s E-Bike 
and E-Cargo Bike instant rebate program. Vouchers are released online every other month. 
Vouchers are $300 for standard e-bikes and $500 for e-cargo bikes.2   

 
Northeast Transportation Connections Bike Libraries   
Nick Glenn, Northeast Transportation Connections, gave an overview of NETC’s 
community bike libraries. NETC operates three community bike libraries in the Globeville, 
Elyria, and Swansea neighborhoods. Members can use a bike for up to one week at a time, 
with regular check-ins. The libraries have both acoustic and electric bikes, and each bike 
comes with a helmet and lock.3  

 
City of Boulder’s Shared Micromobility and E-Bike Incentives  
Chris Hagelin, City of Boulder, gave an update on the City of Boulder’s BCycle bike share 
program as well as the City’s upcoming e-bike incentive program. The incentive program 
will launch later this summer and will provide Boulder residents with a discount voucher to 
purchase an e-bike. Applications will be released online and randomly selected. Income 
eligible applicants will receive a larger discount to cover the upfront costs associated with 
e-bike equipment.4 
 

 City of Longmont’s CARES E-Bike Rebate  
Eliana Lanz, City of Longmont, gave an overview of the 2022 Longmont Power and 
Communications E-Bike Rebate program. As the municipal electric utility, LPC provided 
rebates to residents of Longmont for $500 for standard rebates and up to $1,000 for 
income qualified residents. Rebates were given within 30 days of purchase with proof of 
receipt. Bikes were eligible to be purchased in store in Longmont or online.5 
 

 

                                                            
1 https://www.gosgv.com/  
2 https://www.denvergov.org/Government/Agencies-Departments-Offices/Agencies-Departments-Offices-Directory/Climate-Action-
Sustainability-Resiliency/Sustainable-Transportation/Electric-Bikes-E-Bikes-Rebates  
3 https://www.netransportation.org/bike-libraries  
4 https://bouldercolorado.gov/projects/e-bike-incentives  
5https://www.longmontcolorado.gov/Home/Components/Blog/Blog/32503/5975#:~:text=So%20to%20help%20things%20along,It's%20

easy%20to%20get%20started.  

https://www.gosgv.com/
https://www.denvergov.org/Government/Agencies-Departments-Offices/Agencies-Departments-Offices-Directory/Climate-Action-Sustainability-Resiliency/Sustainable-Transportation/Electric-Bikes-E-Bikes-Rebates
https://www.netransportation.org/bike-libraries
https://bouldercolorado.gov/services/shared-e-scooters-and-e-bikes
https://www.longmontcolorado.gov/Home/Components/Blog/Blog/32503/5975?seltag=122#:~:text=So%20to%20help%20things%20along,raise%20that%20rebate%20to%20%241%2C000.
https://www.longmontcolorado.gov/Home/Components/Blog/Blog/32503/5975?seltag=122#:~:text=So%20to%20help%20things%20along,raise%20that%20rebate%20to%20%241%2C000.
https://www.gosgv.com/
https://www.denvergov.org/Government/Agencies-Departments-Offices/Agencies-Departments-Offices-Directory/Climate-Action-Sustainability-Resiliency/Sustainable-Transportation/Electric-Bikes-E-Bikes-Rebates
https://www.denvergov.org/Government/Agencies-Departments-Offices/Agencies-Departments-Offices-Directory/Climate-Action-Sustainability-Resiliency/Sustainable-Transportation/Electric-Bikes-E-Bikes-Rebates
https://www.netransportation.org/bike-libraries
https://bouldercolorado.gov/projects/e-bike-incentives
https://www.longmontcolorado.gov/Home/Components/Blog/Blog/32503/5975#:~:text=So%20to%20help%20things%20along,It's%20easy%20to%20get%20started
https://www.longmontcolorado.gov/Home/Components/Blog/Blog/32503/5975#:~:text=So%20to%20help%20things%20along,It's%20easy%20to%20get%20started


 

 

3. Next Meeting and Adjournment 
Ms. Fallon thanked everyone for participating in the meeting. The July AMP Working 
Group meeting has been cancelled. The next meeting will be held virtually on August 1, 
2023.   



 

 

DATE:  August 1, 2023 
TO:   AMP Working Group 
FROM:  Kalie Fallon, Emerging Mobility and TDM Planner, DRCOG 
SUBJECT:  Informational Briefings 
ACTION: Information  
 
SUMMARY  
The AMP Working Group will have four informational briefings at the August meeting: 
 
Regional BRT Partnership 
DRCOG, in partnership with CDOT, RTD, City of Aurora, and City of Denver, is working to 
streamline, collaborate, and assist multiple priority bus rapid transit (BRT) corridors 
simultaneously. Initial focus will be on corridors including E. Colfax, Alameda Ave, 
Colorado, Federal, and SH-119. Jacob Riger, DRCOG, will present an overview of the 
partnership.  

 
RTD Partnership Program 
In 2023, RTD established a new Partnership Program that allows local governments and 
transportation management associations (TMAs) with the RTD boundary to apply for 
funding to establish additional transit or mobility services. Eligible services include fixed 
route transit service, on-demand transit services, and other projects that enhance 
community mobility. Infrastructure investments are not eligible under the partnership 
program. On June 1, RTD released the 2023 call for projects with $2 million in funding 
available. Applications were due on July 7 and will be scored by RTD staff. 
Announcements are expected in September.1 Charlie Stanfield, RTD, will present an 
overview and update on the program.  

 
City of Golden Ore Cart Free Transit Service  
The City of Golden, in partnership with the West Line Corridor Collaborative and Colorado 
School of Mines, has launched a free shuttle service pilot with several different pilot 
routes. The shuttle is free to all users and is ADA accessible. The goal of the shuttle is to 
expand access to existing transit options, including the RTD 16 bus route as well as the 
W and G light rail lines. Shuttle service will include both fixed route and on-demand 
services. Future routes will be subject to community feedback.2 Matt Wempe will present 
an overview of the pilot program and services.  
 
 

                                                            
1 https://www.rtd-denver.com/partnership-program  
2 https://www.guidinggolden.com/transit  

https://www.rtd-denver.com/partnership-program
https://www.guidinggolden.com/transit


 

 

Community Accelerated Mobility Project (CAMP)  
The Community Accelerated Mobility Project (CAMP) is a new grant program from the 
Colorado Energy Office designed to fund community led projects with an electric mobility 
component. Eligible project types include electric carshare, electric vanpool, community 
e-bike share, community electric charging infrastructure, and others. Full implementation 
of CAMP will occur in 2024.3 Carrie Atiyeh and Ed Piersa, CEO, will present an overview 
of the program.  
 
ATTACHMENT(S) 
N/A 
 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION  
For additional information please contact Kalie Fallon, DRCOG at kfallon@drcog.org. 
 
 
 
 
 
  

                                                            
3 https://energyoffice.colorado.gov/community-accelerated-mobility-project  

mailto:kfallon@drcog.org
https://energyoffice.colorado.gov/community-accelerated-mobility-project

